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June 19, 2010
                          

  Minutes





Board Attendees: Rob Corcoran, David McFarlane, Andrew Healy, Chip Kittredge, Boyd Matchett, Vince Hovanec, Ted Tickinoff 
Regrets: David Taylor, Malcolm Wilson
Absent: 
1. Approval of the agenda. It was moved by Ted Tichinoff and seconded by Andrew Healy to approve the agenda as circulated.  Carried.
2. Adoption of minutes of May26 meeting.   

It was moved by David McFarlane and seconded by Ted Tichinoff to adopt the minutes of the May 26 meeting.  Carried.  
3. Business arising from the minutes:  Bob Aubin has received our request for trail clearance on Temagami Island.
4. Committee Reports: 

Communications:  
Whereas the TLA has directed Pam Sinclair to update the History of the TLA with a view to publishing same it is moved by Chip Kittredge and seconded by David McFarlane that: 
1. Publication of the book would be via a Print-on-Demand (POD) service with 85 copies (in addition to the 15 gratis copies included in the POD agreement) to be purchased by the TLA for immediate sale;
2. ImaginusNorth of Huntsville, ON, will receive compensation not to exceed $500 for the advisory services, time and expenses incurred in preparing two well-substantiated quotes for the project;
3. Book author Pam Sinclair to be paid an additional $2,000 upon completion of the project, bringing total compensation to $5,000; and 
4. The board authorize the expenditure of $10 000 for this project.

Carried

 Whereas the TLA has directed Pam Sinclair to update the History of the TLA with a view to publishing same it is moved by Chip Kittredge and seconded by David McFarlane that:
The sum of $1,000 to be offered to Trisha Healy to edit the book of some 225 pages and more than 150 photos and assorted art work (sketches, graphics, and poetry).

Carried

(Andrew Healy declared a conflict of interest on the above motion and did not participate in discussion or vote on the motion.)

· Finance: We are reviewing our investments and will finalize GIC purchases this week.
· Fish and wildlife:  We will send a letter to MNR this week re:our interest in Fisheries Management Planning 
· Member services:A membership report was received.
· Natural resources: Andrew will bring a report in July re: the Crown Land maintenance program which seems to have come to a halt
· Planning: At a recent Municipal Council meeting a motion moved by Lori Hunter and seconded by Barry Graham was passed to strike a committee to examine the member composition on the Planning Advisory Committee.  At present, as a result of the amalgamation agreement, the lake community is assigned three of seven seats on this committee.
· Protection of Persons and Property: 

· Taxes and Municipal: Rob and Director Boyd Matchett met recently with Town CAO Brian Koski and Deputy Mayor Biff Lowery re: the municipal budget and 2010 tax rates.  The result was a difference of opinion in two areas: what is a road project vs. a water related project and secondly how surpluses in the Municipal Operating budget should be used.  In both cases the result seems to be that lake residents’ tax dollars are being used for municipal water related capital works.  A full report on the municipal tax burden is assigned to various users is attached to these minutes. President Rob Corcoran will draft a letter to Municipal Council asking for a reconsideration of these two items.  TLA members will be copied this letter via email and on our website.
· Temagami Region Studies Institute:
· Water Quality: The motivation for the Town to test lake water appears to be different than that of lake residents.  Their motivation seens to be to promote more development while residents are concerned about safe drinking water.  The Town is testing water through the Ministry of the Environment in the Spring and Fall measuring oxygen levels to see if these fall within cold water fishery guidelines.  TLA Directors Ted Tichinoff  and Rob Corcoran will report at the July Board meeting on testing initiatives that could be undertaken by the TLA.
5. New Business:   A draft agenda for the AGM was discussed and will be finalized at the July meeting.  Member of the Year award was also decided and will be announced at the AGM.
6. Motion to adjourn:   It moved by Ted Tichinoff  and seconded by Andrew Healy to adjourn the meeting at  1PM.  Carried.
Next meeting date is July 21, 7 PM  TLA Building
